EIFSC Board Meeting Minutes
September 12, 2012
5 PM

Members present:  Michelle Catlett, Kecia, Zimmerman, Melissa Haars, Susan Blocker, Tracy Hilbert,  Becky LeDuc, Suzanne Manninen
Call to order at 5:08
Review of Last Meeting’s Minutes: Minutes were amended to include Kecia Zimmerman as present.  “Contact” was revised to “contract” for the Regionals competition.   Susan Blocker approved as amended, Kecia Zimmerman seconded.
Treasurer’s Report:  Michelle DeGroot emailed the treasurer’s report.  $36, 435 year to date loss.  $13,400+ in checking, $80,000+ in savings.  
 New Members:  5 new members, including Ella Achey, Madison and Tracy Hilbert and Kristin and Mirabella Clark.   Kecia approved new member, Susan Blocker seconded.
Skating Director Update:  Kecia Zimmerman has been hired as the new Skating Director.  She has already begun her position.  Kecia will be a non-voting member of the club and serve as the liason between the rink and the Club.
Competition update:  April competition – competition committee is meeting tomorrow, 9/13.  An accountant has been secured.    Susan will soon be writing an announcement.  
Hawkeye has decided not to hold their Spring competition this year.  Melissa and Heidi from Hawkeye discussed sharing the competition every other year.  Heidi will be taking the idea to their Board.
Regionals – There is still no contract for Regionals.  Hotel contracts are in the works. 
Synchro Sectionals - Bid has been completed and submitted for the 2015 Synchro Sectionals.  Changes to the bid included extra seating in the OLY rink and off-ice space at the Kernels stadium.  One issue that has arose is that USFSC has requested Hilton to host whenever possible.  Doubletree doesn’t have staff yet, so we had no contact.  Susan is not submitting a revision at this time.
[bookmark: _GoBack]State Games – announcement is now ready for Kecia to look at.
Ice Show:  Kecia has put together a potential list of skaters (26).  She is working on possible fees for the skaters.  Looking at a flat fee to cover opening and closing ($75).  The skater will then be responsible for fees to the coaches and costumes.  We talked about inviting Hawkeye Club to participate.  Melissa to ask Heidi from Hawkeye.  Melissa to send out a request for participation.  Kecia emailed Jeff to find out available ice for rehearsals.
Equipment:  $799 cost for Fish Pole.  It was voted on to purchase the Hand-Held Jumping Harness System.  Michelle moved and Tracy seconded.  
The Dartfish application and IPad will be looking into and presented at the next meeting.
Other:  We discussed offering a ½ price membership for members who only want to do the Ice Show.  Susan Blocker moved to approve and Becky LeDuc seconded.
Next meeting will be Tuesday, October 2– 6:30 PM.
Meeting was adjourned at 5:45 PM




